

## **Draft - Privileged & Confidential Attorney Work Product**

March 12, 2007

Nancy M. Morris Secretary Securities and Exchange Commission 100 F Street, NE Washington, DC 20549-1090

Ref: File Number S7-04-07

Dear Ms. Morris:

We write to comment on Proposed Rule 17g-6 implementing certain provisions of the Credit Rating Agency Reform Act of 2006 (the "Act").

We agree with the Commission's preliminary determination that it is unfair for a NRSRO to issue or threaten to issue a lower credit rating, lower or threaten to lower an existing credit rating, refuse to issue a credit rating, or to withdraw a credit rating with respect to a structured finance product unless a portion of the assets underlying the structured product also are rated by the NRSRO. Prohibiting such practices will increase competition within the credit ratings market. Investors in structured finance products will also benefit from increased choice among investment opportunities.

While we support the prohibition of "notching" practices contemplated under the Proposed Rule 17g-6, we are concerned by the proposed exception to the prohibition set out in paragraph (a)(4) of Proposed Rule 17g-6. Under the exception, a NRSRO may refuse to issue a credit rating to, or withdraw a credit rating of, a structured product if the NRSRO has rated less than 85% of the market value of the assets underlying the structured product. We believe the threshold provided under the exception needs to be lowered in order for unfair practices within the credit ratings market to be effectively constrained.

Our concerns with the proposed exception are two-fold:

First, the proposed exception imposes a continued barrier to entry inconsistent with the Act. The 85% threshold allows the largest credit agencies to continue to suppress competition by compelling structured finance products to buy securities that carry their ratings; otherwise they may not be able to obtain a rating. Congress demanded an end to such unfair practices, recognizing that increased competition within the credit ratings market leads to increased responsiveness of the rating

agencies to the needs of financial market participants, and to greater accuracy and comprehensiveness of available information.

Second, there is no analytic justification for the proposed 85% threshold. A rating agency should not be able to impose an arbitrary requirement that structured finance securities purchased by asset pools or as part of any asset- or mortgage-backed securities transaction bear that agency's rating. That is unfair to the market.

The proposed exception means that credit ratings will continue to drive asset selection, rather than simply assess credit quality, causing market participants to miss out on investment opportunities. Market participants benefit from real choice among credit rating agencies. We therefore urge you to modify the exception to the prohibition set out in Proposed Rule 17g-6 by reducing the 85% threshold to no higher than 66% to allow the increased competition that Congress demanded.

We would be happy to discuss out comments with you in greater detail at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Geoffrey G. Jervis Chief Financial Officer

Geoffrey G. Jervis Chief Financial Officer Capital Trust, Inc. 410 Park Avenue New York, NY 10022 Tel: 212.655.0247

Fax: 212.655.0044

The information contained in this

email communication is privileged and confidential. This email is intended only for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. If the reader of this email is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this email to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify us immediately by email at admin@capitaltrust.com and return the email to us at such email address. You also should destroy any hard copies of this email and delete it from your email system.